AGRHS Parent Bulletin, June 2022

ALEXANDER/
REGIONAL HIGH)t

June Programming: With June 10th as the last day of regular classes for all but WOTP, we are
moving into the final Ministry exam period for students in Sec. 4 & 5 as well as targeted
instruction & reassessment for those who have pre-registered from Sec. 1-3 (including MAPSs).
Please be reminded that students are not permitted to roam during the June 13-23 period.
When not in exams or classes, they must be in prep sessions, an organized activity, or a
designated study location. Students in Sec. 4 & 5 are permitted to leave after their exam if
they do not have other mandatory activities in the schedule - however, it is important to
understand that students who leave during the day prior to dismissal are not permitted to take
the school bus at the end of the day.

Exams: Authorized absences are restricted to Covid (Dr’s note not required, a written note by
the parent is adequate) or other iliness (with Dr’s note), death in the family, or court appearance.
For quick reference: AGRHS June Exam Schedule .

Chromebook Collection: All students who are not returning to AGRHS must return their
Chromebook on their last day at AGRHS at the latest. Collections have taken place in class
and there will be additional collections at each of the level 5 exams. Students who missed their
in-class collection or wish to return the Chromebook before their final exam may do so at
Central Office. The Chromebook, charger and power cord must all be returned. Damage
deemed intentional or by misuse will result in charges to the student account. Failure to return
the device results in a police report for theft. Students who are returning to Galt in August may
keep their device over the summer.

Cafeteria Service: Cafeteria service remains available through June 23rd.

Yearbook Pre-Sale: A limited number of yearbooks remain available for purchase at $50. If
interested, please contact Ms. Montgomery in Student Activities. First come first served:)

Consumable Fees: Another reminder that full payment of school fees is now past due. We will
be moving forward with a collection agency at the end of June. Therefore | encourage you to
verify the status of your child’s account and to please complete all outstanding payments. A
reminder that individual student fundraising accounts may be utilized for school fees.

Summer School/Supplemental Exams: Once again summer school for Ministry Courses with
uniform exams will be provided online through LEARN. There is a July 7th registration deadline.
For more information and the registration link please visit: LEARN Summer School Once
again, ETSB will cover $100 of the costs of each course provided the student fully attends and
participates ($150 paid by student/family & $100 paid by ETSB).

Supplemental exams will take place between July 19 and August 2nd inclusive. Please verify
the ETSB website for detailed information and registration for the exam(s). In order to qualify to
write these exams, the student must have previously completed the course.

Report Cards: Report cards will be available on the parent portal by July 11th. For those
unsure whether summer school is required, it is recommended to register. Where students pass
the course and summer school is no longer needed, provided cancellation occurs prior to the
end of the second day of classes, LEARN will reimburse.

Summer Communication: The primary means of communication from the school will be via the
school website. Please check regularly for any important updates. All address changes need to
be communicated as soon as possible via the House Office secretaries. Please note that
address changes not communicated by July may result in delays in access to transportation.
Best wishes to all of our AGRHS families for a safe, healthy, and happy summer!

Upcoming Dates to Remember:

June 13-23: Targeted Instruction & Reassessment, Sec. 1-3; Prep & Exams, Sec. 4 & 5

June 23: Last day of classes for WOTP

June 24: Piper Classic

June 25: Graduation/Prom (*Live-Streamed via our school Facebook)

July 11: Report Cards Available on the Portal

Aug. 29: New Student Orientation (Details to Follow - Please check our website)

Aug. 30: First Day of Classes 2022 - 2023



http://alexandergalt.etsb.qc.ca/files/2022/05/SEC.-4-5-EXAM-SCHEDULE-2022-.docx_.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DffrZdR_FfHi1oWUx2gImapM7wOvb6Bb/view?usp=sharing
http://www.etsb.qc.ca/

